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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 



Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

Date:

June 22, 2015
RE:           
Award of Bid Lime Softening Plant - Chlorine Upgrade Project


Introduction and Background

The lime softening bids were split into three project phases in 2012 after the combined bids were found to be too high.  The bids were reconfigured to lead paint removal, accelator repairs and the filter/chlorine system upgrades.  The first two phases were completed in January, 2014.  
The chlorine system upgrades need to proceed.  The chlorine system is expected to cost less for conversion to hypochlorite (a bid alternate) as opposed to continuing with the gas system.  The chlorine upgrades are overdue per our Risk Management Plan.  The design/build bid has been prepared and the bid was advertised in April.  The mandatory pre-bid meeting was held on May 1, an addendum issued 10 days later, with bids accepted on May 22. 
Two bids were received as follows:

	Item
	Close Construction
	FL Design

	
	
	

	Hypochlorite System
	 $      236,493.00 
	 $       467,000.00 

	Contingency
	 $        30,000.00 
	 $         30,000.00 

	
	
	

	TOTAL
	 $      266,493.00 
	 $       497,000.00 

	
	
	

	Alt 1 Painting Structure, concrete repairs, door replacements
	 $          9,000.00 
	 $         40,000.00 

	Alt 2 Roof repair
	 $          4,200.00 
	 $            5,000.00 

	Alt 3 Hurricane screen
	 $          8,500.00 
	 $            5,000.00 

	Alt 4 Tank materials with UV
	 $          2,500.00 
	 $            8,000.00 


Based on the bids received, the project consultant recommends awarding the bid to the lowest bidder in an amount not to exceed $266,493.00.  The alternatives were requested by staff as valuable additions.  The approved budget was $200,000.00; staff recommends approval of additional funding in the amount of $66,493.00 transferring $11,920 from the Water Fund Contingency Account 401-33-01-533-99-10 and $54,573 from Water Fund Repair & Maintenance Account 401-33-02-533-46-70 to the Water Plant Chlorine Upgrade Project Account 401-33-41-533-63-10. The recommended award amount includes the $30,000.00 contingency that will be utilized to address Alt. 1 through Alt. 4. 

Staff recommends approval.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission award the Lime Softening Plant - Chlorine Upgrades bid to the low bidder Close Construction, LLC, an amount not to exceed $266,493.00, and direct the City Manager to execute same and further authorize the transfer of additional funding as outlined above
